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RECORD OF TOWN MEETING
March 13, 1984

To the inhabitants of the Town of Madbury, County of Strafford, and the State of New
Hampshire, qualified to vote in Town affairs:

You are hereby notified to meet at the Town Hall in said Madbury on Tuesday, the

thirteenth of March, AD. 1984, at 1 :00 o'clock in the afternoon for the purpose of

voting on Article 1, and at 7:30 o'clock in the evening for action on Articles 2

through 17. The polls will close at 9:00 P.M. unless extended by vote of the meeting.

The annual meeting of the Town of Madbury was called to order promptly at 1:00

o'clock in the afternoon by Moderator Robert E. Houston Jr The warrant was read

and certified to posting. The polls were declared open. The following ballot clerks

were sworn in by the Moderator:

Georgia Drew Rita Printy

Mary Ellen Duffy Muriel Rogers

Diane Hodgson Carleton Wentworth

ARTICLE 1 . To choose the following Town Officers. Sample ballot with totals—see

Supplement #1.

Moderator for the ensuing two years, Robert E. Houston Jr

Selectman for the ensuing three years, Craig F. Evans

Treasurer for the ensuing year, John W. Printy

Two Auditors for the ensuing year, Barbara G. Houston and Kathleen Traut

Trustee of Trust Funds for the ensuing three years, Alfred Grimes

Supervisor of the Checklist for the ensuing six years, Patricia A. Hodsdon

ARTICLE 2. Voted to authorize the Selectmen to choose and appoint all other Towr.

Officers. CARRIED

ARTICLE 3. Voted to raise and appropriate the sum of One Hundred and Ninety

Thousand Dollars ($190,000.00) to build an addition onto the Town Hall. The

appropriation to be funded and implemented in the following manner:

(a) To raise Eighty-Five Thousand Dollars ($85,000.00) of said sum by borrow-

ing the same from a bank or other lender, for a period of five (5) years with the

first payment of principal and interest on said loan to be made one ( 1 )
year after

the date thereof. The annual payment of principal and interest payable in any

year shall not be less than the amount of principal and interest payable in any

subsequent year by more than two percent (2%) of the principal of the entire

loan.

(b) Expected use for life of the public improvement for which said loan funds are

to be used exceeds five (5) years, as determined by the Selectmen. The said

borrowing shall be represented by a note which shall be signed by Selectmen,

or have a majority thereof, countersigned by the Treasurer, and shall have the

corporate seal of the Town affixed thereto. The discretion of fixing the date,

maturities, denominations, interest rate, or discount rate, the place of payment,

the form and other details of said note, and providing for the sale thereof, within

the terms above, are delegated to the Selectmen.



(c) To authorize the Selectmen to withdraw from the capital reserve fund set up

for the purpose of Town Hall Expansion the principal of said sum plus any

accumulated interest thereon, said amount is approximately Twenty-Two

Thousand Dollars ($22,000.00).

(d) To raise the difference between the sum of One Hundred and Ninety

Thousand Dollars ($190,000.00) and the total of Items (a) and (c) above from

the taxes levied by the Town.

(e) To authorize the Selectmen to enter into the necessary contracts and

agreements necessary to implement the construction of the Town Hall Addition.

Selectmen Richard R. Houghton gave the historical background to this

Article. After many questions and general discussion on this proposed project

(mostly in favor of the addition) the Moderator called for a ballot vote since

many lending institutions desire or require such a vote.

106ballots were cast -84 YES 19 NO 3 Blanks CARRIED

ARTICLE 4. Vote to authorize the Selectmen to borrow monies in anticipation of

taxes. CARRIED

ARTICLE 5. Voted to raise and appropriate the sum of $250.00 for the Madbury
Conservation Fund. CARRIED

ARTICLE 6. Voted to uthorize the retention of the unexpended portion of the 1984

Conservation Commission appropriation, said monies to be placed in the Mad-
bury Conservation Fund. CARRIED

ARTICLE 7. Voted to raise and appropriate the sum of $2,500.00 for the Fire Appara-

tus Capital Reserve Fund. CARRIED

ARTICLE 8. Voted to raise and appropriate the sum of $1 ,700.00 for the purchase of

new fire equipment.

This sum of money is not included in the posted Town Budget. CARRIED

ARTICLE 9. Voted to table this Article which was to raise and appropriate the sum of

$50,000.00 for the Town Hall Expansion Capital Reserve Fund since Article #3

passed and thus made this Article inappropriate. CARRIED

ARTICLE 10 Voted to appropriate and authorize the withdrawal from the Federal

Revenue Sharing Fund for use as setoffs against budgeted appropriations for the

following purposes and in the amounts indicated herewith or take any other action

hereon:

Appropriation Amount
1. Fire Department $2,000.00

2. Police Department 1,500.00

3. Waste Disposal 1,500.00 CARRIED

ARTICLE 1 1 . Voted to approve and accept the amended budget of $307,032.00 for

the current year. CARRIED



ARTICLE 12. Voted to adopt the provisions of RSA 763:6-1 which provides for the

appointment of Alternates to the Planning Board. CARRIED

ARTICLE 13. Voted to adopt the provisions of RSA 763:6-1 which provides for the

appointment of Alternates to the Board of Adjustment. CARRIED

ARTICLE 14. Voted to authorize the Selectmen to apply for, receive and expend

federal or state grants, which may become available during the course of the year,

and also accept and expend money from any other governmental unit or private

source to be used for purposes for which the town may legally appropriate monies;

provided, (1) that such grants and other monies do not require the expenditure of

other town funds, (2) that a public hearing shall be held by the Selectmen prior to

the receipt and expenditure of such grants and monies; and (3) that such items

shall be exempt from all provisions of RSA 32 relative to limitation and expenditure

of town monies, all as provided by RSA 31:95-B. CARRIED

ARTICLE 15. Thanks and applause was given the Town Hall Building Committee

for all their time and efforts during the past year. Members of the committee were

Diane Hodgson, Jim Irish, Richard Colprit and Craig Evans. A job well done!

The Madbury Conservation Commission is offering a $50.00 scholarship to the

N.H. Youth Conservation Camp to be held June 17-22, 1984. Anyone interested

may apply to Craig Seaver, Chairman of the Madbury Conservation Commission.

ARTICLE 1 6. Voted in favor of the petitioned article: "To see if the Town of Madbury

shall call upon the Governor and Executive Council, its State Representative(s)

and State Senatorto promptly convene a Special Session of the Legislature forthe

sole purpose of preventing the imposition of huge cost increases in electric rates

resulting from the Seabrook Nuclear Power Plant on the citizens, businesses,

schools and agencies in the Town of Madbury, and to direct the Selectmen to

promptly notify our above listed elected officials of the Town's desire."

This Article raised a rather heated debate over some very important issues. A
ballot vote was petitioned by 10 legal voters in the Town.

91 ballots were cast-50 YES 41 NO CARRIED

ARTICLE 1 7. Selectman Sylvia Grimes recognized Richard R. Houghton's six years

as Selectman of Madbury. She and Selectman Jay Moriarity enumerated some of

the many accomplishments of Dick's while serving the Town. Thanks, Dick!

Selectman Moriarity commended Lorraine Morong for her many years of ser-

vice to the Town on the Zoning Board of Adjustment, and James Colprit for his

long time service as Forest Fire Warden in Madbury. Both retired this past year.

Madbury Historical Society President Diane Hodgson called everyone's atten-

tion to the new collection of old Madbury photos reproduced from the originals

thanks to Jim Irish. The Society is also now selling postcards made from some of

these old photos to build up their treasury.

Since no other business was brought up at this time, the meeting was adjourned at

10:12 PM to count ballots. Ballots were counted and the meeting was officially

adjourned at 11:32 PM.

Pamela A. Seaver

Town Clerk



Then came before me Craig F. Evans, John Printy, Robert E. Houston Jr., Alfred

Grimes, Barbara Houston, Kathleen Traut and Patricia Hodsdon and took theiroaths

of office as required by law.

Pamela A. Seaver

Town Clerk



WARRANT FOR TOWN MEETING
TOWN OF MADBURY, NEW HAMPSHIRE

March 12, 1985

To the inhabitants of the Town of Madbury, County of Strafford, and the State of New
Hampshire, qualified to vote in Town affairs:

You are hereby notified to meet at the Town Hall in said Madbury on Tuesday, the

twelfth day of March, A.D. 1985, at 1 :00 o'clock in the afternoon for the purpose of

voting on Articles 1 through 3 and at 7:30 o'clock in the evening for action on

Articles 4 through 19. The polls which open at 1:00 P.M. for the purpose of voting

on Articles 1 through 3 will close at 9:00 P.M. unless extended by vote of the

meeting.

ARTICLE 1. To choose the following Town Officers:

A Selectman for the ensuing three years.

A Treasurer for the ensuing year.

Two Auditors for the ensuing year.

A Trustee of Trust Funds for the ensuing three years.

ARTICLE 2. To vote on amendments to the Zoning Ordinances as proposed by the

Planning Board.

ARTICLE 3. To see if the Town will vote to adopt TITLE LXI V, "Planning and Zoning,"

Chapters 672 through 677.

ARTICLE 4. To choose all other Town Officers.

ARTICLE 5. To see if the Town will vote to authorize the Selectmen to borrow

monies in anticipation of taxes.

ARTICLE 6. To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of $1 ,350.00

for the purchase and installation of new energy efficient Street Lights and further

authorize the Selectmen to dispose of existing fixtures.

ARTICLE 7. To see if the Town will vote to appropriate and authorize the withdrawal

from the Federal Revenue Sharing Fund for use as setoffs against budgeted

appropriations for the following purposes and in the amounts indicated herewith

or take any other action hereon:

Appropriation Amount
Road maintenance $4,000.00

ARTICLE 8. To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of $300.00

for the Madbury Conservation Fund.

ARTICLE 9. To see if the Town will vote the retention of the unexpended portion of

the 1985 Conservation Commission appropriation, said monies to be placed in the

Madbury Conservation Fund.
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ARTICLE 10. To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of

$2,500.00 for the purchase of new fire equipment.

ARTICLE 11. To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of

$3,000.00 for a well and septic system for the fire station and further to authorize

the Selectmen to enter into the necessary contracts and agreements to implement

this purpose.

ARTICLE 12. To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of $500.00

for an Oxygen System and medical equipment for the Fire Department FAST
Squad.

ARTICLE 13. To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of

$2,500.00 for the Fire Apparatus Capital Reserve Fund.

ARTICLE 14. To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of

$2,500.00 for the purpose of purchasing a fire hydrant and installing same on the

Portsmouth pipeline and further authorize the Selectmen to enter into any neces-

sary agreements and contracts with the City of Portsmouth and as may be required

by the Public Utilities Commission.

ARTICLE 15. To see what action the Town will take on the proposed budget forthe

current year

ARTICLE 16. To see if the Town will vote to authorize the Selectmen to apply for,

receive and expend federal or state grants, which may become available during the

course of the year, and also accept and expend money from any other governmen-

tal unit or private source to be used for purposes for which the Town may legally

appropriate money; provided (1 ) that such grants and other monies do not require

the expenditure of other town funds, (2) that a public hearing shall be held by the

Selectmen prior to the receipt and expenditure of such grants and monies, and (3)

that such items shall be exempt from all provisions of RSA 32 relative to limitation

and expenditure of town monies, all as provided by RSA 31:95-B.

ARTICLE 17. To see if the Town will vote to terminate the existence of the Capital

Reserve Funds -(a) Establishment of a System of Waste Disposal, and (b) Town
Hall Expansion as both Funds have fulfilled their purposes.

ARTICLE 18. To hear the reports of the Committees chosen, and act on any motion

relating thereto.

ARTICLE 19. To transact any other business that may legally come before the

Meeting.

Given under our hands and seal the 19th day of February in the year of our Lord, one

thousand, nine hundred and eighty-five.

Selectmen of Madbury,

New Hampshire

Joseph B. Moriarty

A true copy attest: Sylvia H. Grimes

Craig F. Evans
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We certify that on the 19th day of February, in the year of our Lord, one thousand, nine

hundred and eighty-five, we posted a copy of the warrant at the Town Hail, Fire

Station, and the Town Clerk's Office, being three public places in the Town of

Madbury, as required by law.

Joseph B. Moriarty

Sylvia H. Grimes

Craig F Evans

Strafford County, SS, Town of Madbury and the State of New Hampshire. Personally

appeared before me, the above named Selectmen and took oath to the above

statement.

Pamela A. Seaver

Town Clerk

Madbury, New Hampshire
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1984 INVENTORY—TOWN OF MADBURY

Land, Improved and Unimproved $ 9,313,010.00

Buildings 1 8,434,950.00

Public Utilities, Electnc 3,101,800.00

Manufactured Housing Assessed as Real Property 1,232,900.00

Total Valuation Before Exemptions Allowed 32,082,660.00

Elderly Exemptions (11) $125,000

Total Exemptions Allowed 125,000.00

Net Value on which Tax Rate is Computed 31,957,660.00

Gross Amount of Property Tax 704,347.00

War Service Credit 7,300.00

Taxes Committed to Collector:

Resident Taxes 6,890.00

Property Taxes 696,91 8.00

Yield Taxes 113.89

703,921.89

Added Taxes:

Resident Taxes 870.00

Boat Taxes 63.10

933.10

Total Taxes Committed 704,854.99

Net School Appropriations 603,71 8.00

County Tax Assessment 83,587.00

Net Precinct Appropriation (DRA Refused) 00.00

Separate Tax Rate:

Municipal $ 1.26

County 2.59

Madbury Water District 0.00

School 18.19

$22.04

Number of Inventories Distributed 415

Number of Inventories Returned 411
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SCHEDULE OF TOWN PROPERTY
AS OF DECEMBER 31, 1984

Description: Value

Town Hall, Lands and Buildings $150,000.00

Furniture and Equipment 4,000.00

Police Department, Equipment 3,000.00

Fire Department, Lands and Buildings 60,000.00

Equipment 50,000.00

All Lands and Buildings acquired through

Tax Collector's deeds 12,100.00

Parks, Commons and Playgrounds 1 53,600.00

Solid Waste Landfill, Land 60,200.00

TOTAL $492,900.00

TOWN BUDGET

SECTION I

PURPOSES OF APPROPRIATION

Actual Appropriation

Appropriations Expenditures Ensuing Fiscal

Year 1984 Year 1984 Year 1985

(1984-85) (1984-85) (1984-85)

GENERAL GOVERNMENT:
Town Officers Salary

Town Officers Expenses

Election and Registration Expenses

General Government Buildings

Reappraisal of Property

Planning and Zoning

Legal Expenses

Advertising and Regional Association

Assistant to Selectmen

7,200.00 $



SANITATION:
Lamprey Regional Solid Waste Cooperative

Landfill Operation & Maintenance

HEALTH:
Health Department Officer

Hospital and Ambulances-DAC
Animal Control

-

Cocheco Valley Humane Soc.

Vital Statistics

Newmarket Regional Health Center

ORHHA

4,200.00



SECTION II

SOURCES OF REVENUE

Estimated Actual Estimated

Revenue Revenue Revenue

1984 1984 1985

(1984-85) (1984-85) (1985-86)

TAXES:
Resident Taxes

National Bank Stock Taxes

Yield Taxes

Boat Taxes

$ 6,500.00 $ 7,090.00 $ 7,000.00

92.70

1,000.00 113.89 500.00

63.10

INTERGOVERNMENTAL
REVENUES-STATE:

Shared Revenue- Block Grant

Highway Block Grant

Other Reimbursements-

N.H. Forest Fire Service

TRA

12,000.00 12,608.00 12,000.00

16,221.00 16,221.31 18,772.00

182.31

550.39

LICENSES AND PERMITS:
Motor Vehicle Permit Fees 46,000.00

Dog Licenses 400.00

Business Licenses, Permits and Filing Fees 800.00

Other Reimbursements

53,262.00 48,000.00

470.40 400.00

2,411.00 1,500,00

157.80

CHARGES FOR SERVICES:
Income from Departments

Rent of Town Property

MISCELLANEOUS REVENUES:
Interest on Deposits

In Lieu of Taxes

OTHER FINANCING SOURCES:
Proceeds of Bonds and Long-Term Notes

Withdrawal from Capital Reserve

Revenue Sharing Fund

Fund Balance

TOTAL REVENUES AND CREDITS
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FINANCIAL REPORT

ASSETS

CASH:
All Funds in Custody of Treasurer $381,641.20

Madbury Conservation Fund 4,210.45

Total Cash $385,851 .65

CAPITAL RESERVE FUNDS:
Improvement of Class V Roads 8,721.36

Establish System of Solid Waste 383.04

Purchase of Fire Apparatus 13,502.12

Total Capital Reserve Funds 22,606.52

BILLS DUE TOWN:
Lien for the Elderly 3,814.00

Total Accounts Due to the Town 3,814.00

UNREDEEMED TAXES: (from tax sale on account of)

(a) Levy of 1983 17,665.98

(b) Levy of 1982 4,819.62

Total Unredeemed Taxes 22,485.60

UNCOLLECTED TAXES:

(a) Levy of 1984 95,492.13

Total Uncollected Taxes 95,492.13

TOTAL ASSETS 530,249.90

FUND BALANCE— Deficit — Current Deficit 00.00

GRAND TOTAL $530,249.90

FUND BALANCE — December 31, 1983 93,717.19

FUND BALANCE — December 31, 1984 65.015 16

CHANGE IN FINANCIAL CONDITION 28.702.03
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LIABILITIES

ACCOUNTS OWED BY THE TOWN:
Bills Outstanding $ 4.00

Unexpended Balances of Special Appropriations: 69,073.91

Unexpended Revenue Sharing funds 2,381.76

DUE TO STAE:

Dog License Fees Collected — Not Remitted 26.00

School District(s) Tax(es) Payable 363,118.10

OTHER LIABILITIES:

Madbury Conservation Fund 4,210.45

Lien for the Elderly (Offsets similar asset account) 3,814.00

Total Accounts Owed by the Town $439,617.80

CAPITAL RESERVE FUNDS:
Improvement of Class V Roads 8,721.36

Establish System of Solid Waste 383.04

Purchase of Fire Apparatus 13,502.12

Total Capital Reserve Funds 22,606.52

TOTAL LIABILITIES 465,234.74

FUND BALANCE 65,015.16

GRAND TOTAL $530,249.90
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TAX COLLECTOR'S REPORT
Fiscal Year Ended December 31, 1984

Town of Madbury

-DR.-

Levies Of:

1984 1983 Prior

Uncollected Taxes —
Beginning of Fiscal Year:

Property Taxes Si 01.685 00

Resident Taxes 780.00 SlOOO

Taxes Committed To Collector:

Property Taxes S696,91 8 00

Resident Taxes 6,890 00

National Bank Stock Taxes 92 70

Yield Taxes 113 89

Added Taxes:

Property Taxes 57 00

Resident Taxes 870 00 40.00

Boat Taxes 63 1

Overpayments:

a.'c Property Taxes 946.66 214 00

a'c Resident Taxes 10.00

Interest Collected on

Delinquent Property Taxes: 143.57 4066.99

Yield Taxes 8.64

Penalties Collected on

Resident Taxes 24.00 38.00 TOO

TOTAL DEBITS $706,080.56 $106,880.99 $11.00

-CR.-

Remittances to Treasurer

During Fiscal Year:

Property Taxes $599,197 53 $101.250 00

Resident Taxes 7,090.00 380 00 $10.00

National Bank Stock Taxes 92.70

Yield Taxes 113.89

Interest Collected During Year ... 151.21 4,06699

Penalties on Resident Taxes 24.00 38 00 1.00

Boat Taxes 63.10

Abatements Made During Year:

Property Taxes 3,505 00 706.00

Resident Taxes 350.00 440 00
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Uncollected Taxes— End of Fiscal Year:

(As Per Collector's List)

Property Taxes 95, 1 62. 1

3

Resident Taxes 330.00

TOTAL CREDITS $706,080.56 $106,880.99 $11.00

SUMMARY OF TAX SALES ACCOUNTS
Fiscal Year Ended December 31, 1984

DR.—

Tax Sales on Account of Levies Of

1983



UNCOLLECTED 1984 PROPERTY TAXES
As of December 31, 1984

RESIDENT OWNERS ASSESSED ON APRIL 1, TAX DUE

Edmund Allard $ i ,029.00

Karen B. Anderson (now Hasselman) 2,241.00

Ralph Antonelli 408.00

James & Diane Austin 1 ,272.00

Wesley & Jean Baker 41 1 .00

Denis & Jean Benoit 1 ,272.00

Elizabeth Bradley 410.00

Lewis & Lera Brown 926.00

Bunker Lane Park Inc 9,643.00

Glenn & Cynthia Bushong 962.00

Donald Cammett 1 ,474.00

Brian & DiAnne Chase 500.00

Leo Cinfo 948.00

Ernest Colprit Estate 2,372.00

Myra Cook 300.00 (Balance)

Allen & Patricia Crandall 237.00

Melvin Crouse 71 .00 (Balance)

Craig & Kathleen Evans 1,81 7.00

Elliott Felker 1 50.00

Robert Ferguson 1 ,034.00

Joseph & Eileen Frazer 2,400.00

Jesse & June Gangwer 1 2,978.00

Elaine Gorrill 1 86.00 (Balance)

Granite State Too & Die, Inc 736.00

Karen Greene 1 ,527.00

Rollin & Jacklyn Hardy 543.35 (Balance)

Sandra Hart 1 ,871 .00

Arthur & Wendy Hartford Jr 234.00

Marie Harville 1 00.00 (Balance)

Lona Hewitt 309.87 (Balance)

Barbara Hollis 11 7.00 (Balance)

Richard & Gail Houghton 2,281.00

Jesse James Estate 2,336.00

Glenn Jones 1 ,856.00

Richard & Doris Jones 1 ,098.00

Robert & Barbara Jones 1 092.00

Alan Ladd 901 .00

Joseph LaFerriere 904.00

David Lawson 300.00 (Balance)

C. Paul & Cheryl Littlefield 1,956.00

Dana & Carol Loubier 1 ,671 .00

Harry & Carol Loughlin 3,514.00

Karia Lovering 61 1 .00

Dana & Gail Mitchell 456.00

Lawrence & Katherine Morrell 27.00 (Balance)

Carol Nadeau 2,076.00

Robert & Elizabeth Renshaw 1 ,322.00
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David & Linda Ross 61 7.00

Dorothy Ross 632.00 (Balance)

Donald & Anita Stewart 658.00 (Balance)

Carl & Doris Thede 1,158.40 (Balance)

John & Gisele Tibbetts 426.00 (Balance)

Marc & Ardith Turgeon 443.00

Edward & Marcia Walenta 2,506.00

Winsor & Suzanne Watson 1 ,682.00

Gerald Whitehouse & Katherine Frazier 374.51 (Balance)

Owner Unknown 123.00

NON RESIDENT OWNERS ASSESSED ON APRIL 1, 1984

Anthony & Jessie Bushman 9.00

Robert & David Chase and Raeside & Dame -Lot 18C 450.00

Robert & David Chase and Raeside & Dame -Lot 18D 443.00

Mary Carbone 1 ,21 7.00

John Considine 134.00

Robert DiBerto 276.00

Merton Hewitt Jr 280.00

Jennison Farm Company- Lot 24C 317.00

Arthur Thompson 264.00

Dorothy White 11 ,604.00

Barry Warren 604.00

Charlotte Wood 64.00

LEVY OF 1982

Donald Cammett 2,458.70

Robert & Barbara Jones 880.02

Edward & Marcia Walenta 1 ,480.90

LEVY OF 1983

Bunker Lane Park Inc 9061 .96

Donald Cammett 1 ,381 .83

Glenn Jones 1,734.01

Robert & Barbara Jones 1 ,021 .29

C. Paul & Cheryl Littlefield 1,690.12

Edward & Marcia Walenta 2,334.91

Anthony Bushman 26.41

Richard Considine 142.41

Robert DiBerto 273.04

I hereby certify that the above list showing the name and amount due from each

delinquent taxpayer, as of December 31 , 1984, on account of the tax levies 1984, 1983

and 1982, is correct to the best of my knowledge and belief.

PAMELA A. SEAVER
Madbury Tax Collector
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TREASURER'S REPORT

SUMMARY OF CASH RECEIPTS

FROM LOCAL TAXES-CURRENT YEAR:

Property Taxes $599,197.53

Resident Taxes 7,080.00

Yield Taxes 11 3.89

National Bank Stock Tax 92.70

Total Current Taxes Received $606,484.12

FROM LOCAL TAXES- PREVIOUS YEARS:
Property Taxes 1 01 ,250.00

Resident Taxes 390.00

Tax Sales Redeemed 40,306.37

Interest and Cost 8,226.37

Penalties- Resident Taxes 63.00

FROM THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE
Highway Block Grant 16,221.31

N.H. Revenue Sharing Disthbution 36,309.75

Re-imbursed Forest Fire Warden Training 136.18

TRA Refund 550.39

FROM LOCAL SOURCES EXCEPT TAXES
Motor Vehicle Permits 53,191.00

Dog Licenses 470.40

Permits and Filing Fees 2.307.00

Rent of Town Property 70.00

Boats 63.10

Interest from Regular Savings Account 210.15

Interest from Strafford National Summit Acct 10,949.10

Interest from Strafford Nafl Certificate 7,959.09

Total Current Revenue Except Current Year Taxes 278,673.18

RECEIPTS OTHER THAN CURRENT REVENUE
Refund Insurance Premium 213.00

Reimbursement -Forest Fire 46.16

Reimbursed Highway Expense 188.19

In Lieu of Taxes 12,100.00

Interest from Revenue Sharing Savings Acct 435.26

Yield Tax Security Deposits 1 95.00

Revenue Sharing 5,255.00

Marriage License Fees 104.00

Sale of Zoning Books & Misc 205.80

Conservation Fund 798.17

Strafford National Bank - Short Term Note 1 50,000.00

Strafford National Bank -Long Term Note 85,000.00

Capital Reserve Withdrawal 22,572.29

Total Other Revenue 277,446.89

TOTAL RECEIPTS FROM ALL SOURCES $1,162,604.19
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CASH ON HAND JANUARY 1, 1984

Strafford National Bank -Regular Checking Acct. 235,063.19

Strafford National Bank -Savings Acct 513.47

Strafford National Bank- Sumnnit Acct 65,461.00

Southeast Savings Bank -Savings Acct 180.42

Southeast Savings Bank -Revenue Sharing Acct. 5,378.60

Durham Trust Co. -Savings Acct 1,980.93

- Seacoast Savings -Conservation Fund 3,412.28

Total Cash on Hand 311 ,989.89

GRAND TOTAL $1,474,594.1

1

SCHEDULE OF LONG TERM INDEBTEDNESS
As of December 31, 1984

LONG TERM NOTES OUTSTANDING PURPOSE AMOUNT
Strafford National Bank Town Hall $ 85,000.00

Construction

TREASURER'S REPORT

SUMMARY OF PAYMENTS

GENERAL GOVERNMENT:
Town Officer's Salaries $ 8,463.21

Town Officer's Expenses 5,800.15

Election & Registration 655.62

Town Hall Expenses 2,647.23

PROTECTION OF PERSONS AND PROPERTY:
Police Department 2,694.02

Fire Department 8,089.43

Planning & Zoning 445.80

Conservation Commission 500.00

Insurance 2,134.28

HEALTH:
Health & Sanitation 10,293.51

HIGHWAYS & BRIDGES:
Highway Maintenance-Summer & Winter 53,401.61

PUBLIC WELFARE:
Town Welfare 2,920.00

OTHER:
Legal Expenses 1 ,386.27

Reappraisal of Property 786.34

Miscellaneous 61,931.70

Revenue Sharing 51.75
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Culture & Recreation 3,170.06

TOTAL CURRENT MAINTENANCE EXPENSES 146,593.98

Capital Outlay 1 35,51 7.09

Capital Reserve Funds 2,500.00

Notes Payable 1 50,000.00

Other Governmental Divisions 635,354.39

TOTAL PAYMENTS FOR ALL PURPOSES 1,088,742.46

CASH ON HAND DECEMBER 31, 1984:

Strafford National Bank-Regular Checking Account 265,318.18

Strafford National Bank -Savings Account 542.40

Strafford National Bank -Summit Account 102,369.19

Southeast Savings Bank-Savings Account 190.76

Southeast Savings Bank-Revenue Sharing Account 11,068.86

Durham Trust Company-Savings Account 2,151.81

Seacoast Savings Bank -Conservation Fund 898.17

Seacoast Savings Bank -Conservation Fund CD. 3,312.28

Total Cash on Hand 385,851 .65

GRAND TOTAL $1,474,594.1

1

DETAIL OF PAYMENTS— 1984

DETAIL 1 -TOWN OFFICER'S SALARIES
Joseph B. Moriarty

Sylvia H. Grimes

Craig F Evans

Pamela A. Seaver

Pamela A. Seaver

John W. Printy

Barbara G. Houston

Kathleen K. Traut

Robert E. Houston Jr.

Lynda Taylor

Patricia A. Hodsdon
Ruth K. Shirley

Diane C. Hodgson

DETAIL 2-TOWN OFFICER'S EXPENSES
N.H.A.A.O.

Merchant's National Bank

Laura D. Carey

Transcript

Foster's Daily Democrat

New England Telephone
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DETAIL 5-REAPPRAISAL OF PROPERTY
Edward Elcik Appraiser & Consultant

Treasurer, State of N.H. Appraisal Appeal

TOTAL

734.39

51.95

$ 786.34

DETAIL 6-POLICE DEPARTMENT
Granite State Humane Soc.



Kenneth Wolcott

Morrison Agency, Inc.

Associates Capital Services

Supplies

Vehicle Insurance

Radio (FAST)

TOTAL

168.16

2,083.00

361.19

8,089.43

DETAIL 8-PLANNING & ZONING
Laura Carey, Reg. Deeds

Desira Nelson

Foster's Daily Dennocrat

Transcript

Desira Nelson

Transcript

Margaret Wolcott

Recording Service, P/B



DETAIL 12-HIGHWAY MAINTENANCE
Bob J's Construction , Inc.

Pioneer Sand & Gravel, Inc.

Bob J's Construction, Inc.

Joseph Cole

Roscoe Palmer

Philip J. Guptill

Northeastern Culvert Corp.

Town of Lee

N.E. Barricade Corp.

N.H. Bituminous, Inc.

Randolph Stevens

C.E. Fitch Corp.

Public Service Co. of N.H.

Bob J's Construction, Inc.

Carl B. Thomas

Snow Removal



DETAIL 17-CULTURE & RECREATION
Alfred E. Grimes



HIGHWAY REPORT

1984 marked the end of an era as Joseph Cole retired as road agent. Joseph Cole

had served many years as road agent and under his watchful and frugal eye

maintained Madbury's roads in an economical and effective manner

We take this opportunity to publicly thank Joseph Cole for an excellent job done
and commend him for his lasting dedication and conscientious duty to the Town of

Madbury and its residents.

Maintenance Expenditures

Bob J's Construction, Inc.

Pioneer Sand & Gravel, Inc.

Bob J's Construction, Inc.

Joseph Cole

Roscoe Palmer

Philip J. Guptill

Northeast Culvert Corp.

Town of Lee

N.E. Barricade Corp.

N.H. Bituminous, Inc.

Randolph Stevens

C.E. Fitch Corp.

Public Service Co. of N.H.

Snow Removal
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REVENUE SHARING FUND
Fiscal Year Ending December 31, 1984

Available Funds January 1, 1984



MADBURY CONSERVATION FUND

Available Funds January 1, 1984 $3,412.28

Added Revenues from the Town:

Unexpended Portion of Budget (Article 6) $ 234.00

Appropriation from Article 5 250.00

484.00

Added Revenues from Other Sources:

Interest earned from Money Certificate $ 284.57

Interest earned from Passbook Savings 29.60

314.17

Total Funds Available $4,210.45

Less Expenditures 000.00

AVAILABLE FUNDS DECEMBER 31, 1984 $4,210.45

1984 AUDITOR'S CERTIFICATE

We have examined the accounts of the Town Clerk, Tax Collector, Trustees of Trust

Funds, Conservation Fund, Selectmen and Treasurer, including Revenue Sharing

Funds, according to the instructions of the New Hampshire Department of Revenue

Administration and find them correct to the best of our knowledge and belief.

Barbara G. Houston

Kathleen Traut
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SELECTMEN'S ANNUAL REPORT

The focus of the selectmen's activities for 1984 was the Town Hall addition

construction project. The project was completed within the original contract estimate

despite a personnel turnover within the general contractor. The Board of Selectmen

would like to thank the volunteer "Town Hall Committee" which provided invaluable

assistance in planning the general project and in the completion of the kitchen.

The second major project which was begun was the Hayes Road reconstruction

which was substantially completed in 1984 and is awaiting a spring application of oil

to the road. General road maintenance including brush cutting, oil application and

drainage ditching was the major emphasis for the fall of 1984 on town road and will be

the focus of town road expectations for 1985

The Selectmen foresee a period of transition in moving the Selectmen's records

into the new office at the Town Hall and would appreciate donations of office furniture

by any resident.

The Selectmen would like to hear from any resident who may be interested in

being considered for appointment to various town positions

Joseph B. Moriarty, Jr.

Sylvia H. Grimes

Craig F. Evans

MADBURY POLICE REPORT

Mad bury police department would like to thank the residents for their cooperation

in 1984 Calling the 868-1212 emergency number saves time and the phones are

serviced 24 hours a day.

In the past year the dispatch center handled 285 calls and 1 47 calls were received

at our residence for a total of 432 calls

Emergency stickers are available at our residence, please call and you can pick

them up.

If there is someone in the town that would like to help with animal calls please

contact Chief Taylor at his residence.

Respectfully.

George E Taylor
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MADBURY VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT ANNUAL REPORT

The Madbury Fire Department has answered 67 calls this year for fires and

accidents, none too serious. I hope that the news letter, stove and chimney inspec-

tions have helped to decrease the number of serious fires.

We have added three new members to the rolls, Laura Chase, Eric Hagman and

James McMahon. Laura Chase is also an EMT. We are happy to receive these

members and would like to see more people join.

Department members have been busy painting the station. We have also refur-

bished and installed the old furnace from the town hall. Thanks to Fitch Construction,

we now have an underground fuel tank installed. This system seems to be working

well. A chimney was also built.

Once again through the efforts of Bill Greig, we have received a $1000.00 grant

from the Exxon Co. This was used to buy a 1500 gallon portable folding water tank

and a 2Vr gated "Y."

With our budget and other donations we have purchased a radio for E-1 , 2 pagers

and forestry hose. I would like to thank the Pudding Hill Thrift Shop, Madbury
Community Club, Fitch Construction, Hanscom's Truck Stop, Houghtons' Hardware
and all individuals that have donated throughout the year. You can be assured your

donations were appreciated.

Next year we would like to see a well and septic system installed in the Fire

Stations. We feel that it is needed at this time. Also the hydrant system needs to be

updated.

FIRE CALLS FOR 1984 Respectfully Submitted,

67 calls 35 fast Kenneth Wolcott

7 structural 08 brush Fire Chief

28 accidents 11 mutual aid

13 misc.

REPORT OF THE TOWN FOREST FIRE WARDEN
AND STATE FOREST RANGER

Our first forest fire prevention law was enacted by our State Legislature 90 years

ago. This early law set in place a cooperative forest fire prevention and suppression

effort between city and town governments and State government. It simply stated that

no open fire could be kindled, when the ground is free of snow, without the written

permission of the town/city Forest Fire Warden. This law also stated that anyone
kindling a fire without written permission shall be liable for the damage caused and

subject to a $1000 fine.

During the past 90 years, this law has worked so well that it has remained

unchanged. Alt open fires when the ground is not covered with snow must be

authorized by the local Forest Fire Warden. Persons kindling a fire without a permit

when one is required are liable for damages caused, fire supression costs and subject

to a $1000 fine.
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This cooperative fire prevention law has contributed significantly to our nationally

recognized annual forest fire loss record.

1984 Statistics

State District #5 City/Town

No. of Fires 875 25 8

No. of Acres 335 19 1

Kenneth A. Wolcott

Town Forest Fire Warden

Alfred E. Grimes

State Forest Ranger

MADBURY CONSERVATION COMMISSION ANNUAL REPORT- 1984

The Madbury Conservation Commission capped 1984 by welcoming the appoint-

ment of Tillman Marshall to the Commission. During the year commissioners con-

tinued the town property inventory, visiting some of the plots again under a variety of

conditions. Most of the properties have now been described in detail, mapped, and

studied for boundary problems, conservation potential, and management considera-

tions. Redesigned notepaper, featuring an expanded town hall, should be available as

this report is distributed, proceeds to go to the Conservation Fund. The Commission
continued support for the Citizen's Task Force on Acid Rain, and contributed to the

Forestry Communications Council's "Forest Field Day" for elementary students back

in October.

Four commissioners attended the Natural Resources and Planning Lecture Series

offered in April by the Rockingham and Strafford Regional Planning Commissions,

the County Conservation Districts, and the Cooperative Extension Service.

Two members went to the Annual Meeting of the N.H. Association of Conserva-

tion Commissions in November.

The Commission invites comments and suggestions by townspeople.

Respectfully Submitted,

Craig R. Seaver, Chairman
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MADBURY PLANNING BOARD

The Madbury Planning Board met monthly in 1984. There were several subdivi-

sions approved.

The Residential Cluster Development Overlay District took up most of the Board's

time during 1984. Mr. Hicks of the Strafford Regional Planning Commission met with

the Board on an almost monthly basis and his assistance is greatly appreciated.

Craig Evansresigned the Chairmanship of the Planning Board in order to take up

the duties of Selectman and his service to the Board during his tenure will be missed.

The Board expresses congratulations to Mr. Evans on his new position in the Town

of Madbury.

Respectfully submitted,

Dennis Salter

Chairman

LAMPREY REGIONAL SOLID WASTE COOPERATIVE

The Directors of the Lamprey Regional Solid Waste Cooperative are pleased to

report that the incinerator/energy recovery plant located at the University of New
Hampshire campus is operating on a continuous twenty-four hour, seven day a week

schedule.

The day-to-day operation is carried out under the supervision of the Cooperative's

Administrator, under the general supervisory control of the three-member Operations

Committee from the Joint Board of Directors. The plant personnel, in addition to the

Administrator, includes two mechanics, a truck driver, two daily shifts of 12 hours

each involving 8 persons, plus daily clean-up crew. This organization operates the

incinerator system, maintains records, and coordinates with the University's Power

Plant staff to monitor the boiler and steam production elements of the plant. The

Cooperative's organization also handles the collection of refuse from the transfer

stations of five communities, and handles the ash removal and its transfer to the

landfill site.

During 1984 modifications were made to plant piping which has increased steam

production and revenue. Preventive maintenance during the year included replacing

the refractory in the three lower chambers and it is anticipated that the upper

chambers will be done in 1985.

The latest word received from the University Concerning Cogeneration is that

UNH will quite likely purchase and maintain the turbine and generator which will

provide the Cooperative with a market for excess steam during the warmer months.

The operations committee welcomes Norman LeClerc of Somersworth as a

member and wishes to say Thank you to Robert Lowe of Northwood for his years of

assistance on the Committee.
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The Directors of the Cooperative wish to express their deep appreciation for the

assistance given their efforts by the University's staff as well as the officers and
personnel of the cooperating towns. Every effort will be continued to keep the

residents of the region informed of the progress in the collection, processing and

disposal of the waste which is being handled at the plant.

Joint Board of Directors

Lamprey Regional Solid Waste

Cooperative

/s/Rance G. Collins, Chairman

OYSTER RIVER HOME HEALTH ASSOCIATION

Services Provided by Oyster River Home Health Association to Madbury Residents

A. Home Care Program:

Following physician's orders, agency nurses; physical, occupational and speech

therapists: and home health aides provide needed medical care to patients in their

homes. In most cases payment is made by Medicare, Medicaid and private insur-

ance. However, needed care is always provided, with Town and United Way funds

covering its cost.

B. Maternal Child Health Program:

This program provides comprehensive health maintenance care for children from

birth to first grade age in Well Child and Children's Dental clinics. Care is free to

families who meet poverty guidelines as set by the federal government. A grant

from the N.H. Bureau of Maternal and Child Health covers about 39% of the cost of

the program. Town and Strafford County United Way funds are used to supple-

ment this.

C. Other Free Services:

1. Blood Pressure Screenings.

2. Abuse follow-up.

3. Medical equipment loan.

4. Referrals to other agencies and social service programs, i.e., Food Stamps,

Winterization programs, Meals on Wheels, Medical assistance.

SERVING ON THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS FROM MADBURY
Barbara Crosby Georgia Drew Elaine Sylvester

Edna White-O'Sullivan Jean Temple

Agency offices are at 17 Madbury Road #2 in Durham. Office hours are 8 AM
to 4 PM with a nurse on call 7 days a week. For information call 868-5055.
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REPORT OF THE
NEWMARKET REGIONAL HEALTH CENTER

The Newmarket Regional Health Center completed its thirteenth year of service in

1984. The Newmarket Regional Health Center operates two medical offices, one in

Newmarket and the other in Raymond, the Lamprey River Clinic. Both facilities

provide general medical care, preventive health services, community outreach, social

services, and short term counseling with referral to area mental health agencies.

In 1984, Karen Brainard, M.D., a family practitioner, joined the staff. The Health

Center offers a Prenatal Program, under the direction of Maude Guerin, M.D., which

includes prenatal, delivery and postpartum care. In addition, the Health Center offers

nutritional counseling and prenatal classes.

Other members of the medical staff include Sarah Oxnard, M.D., Joseph Fuller,

M.D., Michael Lewis, PA.-C, Barbara Janeway, M.S.N., A.R.N.P, and Anne Fawcett,

A. R.N. P. The medical team also includes registered nurses, medical assistants and

community health workers. Formore information, orto makea medical appointment,

call 659-3106 in Newmarket, 895-3351 in Raymond, or toll-free in Newmarket at

1-800-582-7279.

The community health workers coordinate a school health program and preven-

tive screening clinics to detect potential health hazards. They hold informative work-

shops and act as liaisons between the medical providers and patients.

The Newmarket Regional Health Center also operates a Self-Care Program for the

Elderly in conjunction with the Occupational Therapy Department of the University of

New Hampshire. The purpose of this program is to enable the elderly to stay in their

home setting as well as to maintain a quality of life and independent status within their

community. The focus of the program is to provide self-care skills before disability

occurs and to anticipate problems with functional activities. Contact Anne Fawcett,

A.R.N.P at 1-800-582-7279 for more information.

The Newmarket Regional Health Center continues to operate the Senior Citizen

Transportation Program. Three of the five busses are equipped with hydraulic lifts to

provide services to the handicapped. The transportation service enables senior citi-

zens to remain independent, self-sufficient and active by providing the needed

services, including medical, food shopping and recreational trips. Forfurther informa-

tion, call 659-2424 or toll-free 1-800-582-7279.

The Newmarket Regional Health Center wishes to express its deepest apprecia-

tion for the support of the town of Madbury.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann H. Peters

Executive Director

46



STRAFFORD REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

The Strafford Regional Planning Commission (SRPC) provides professional

planning services to member communities in both Strafford and Rockingham Coun-

ties. SRPC staff expertise is primarily focussed in fourareas: transportation planning,

environmental assessment, community/economic development and land use plan-

ning. Technical assistance is also provided in the areas of fiscal impact analysis, solid

waste management, federal grant preparation assistance and local zoning and site

review regulations.

SRPC assistance to Madbury this year involved reviewing possible cluster devel-

opment options and drafting pertinent ordinances. Staff also discussed various

zoning alternatives and provided information concerning capital improvement pro-

grams. Technical transportation assistance was also provided. In particular, staff

members classified roads which might be eligible for federal funding, and identified

problem areas within the community. Additionally, at the request of the Madbury
Water Board, the Commission provided an overview of groundwater management
techniques suitable for the town.

MADBURY HISTORICAL SOCIETY

Meetings are the second Tuesday of October, November, January and April. They
are open to anyone interested in the history of the Town of Madbury and surrounding

areas. Restoration and Preservation Projects are always underway and are our

purpose at the present. Our big project for 1984 was the copying, restoring and

displaying of historic photographs of the Town. We added over 150 pictures to our

archives and produced several copies for display in the Town Hall. Postcards were

also made and offered for sale.

Other special projects included: a membership drive which increased our member-
ship to over eighty, cataloging the archives and setting up a card file, created a

program flyer and mailed to most residents and interested persons, sorted and stored

historical town papers in acid free containers, started recording the census for the

town from 1820, and also started sorting and cataloging a collection of newspaper
clippings pertaining to Madbury events and people.

Our regular meetings had interesting programs and included Harlen Calef on

"The Country Store," Robert Whitehouse on "Trollies in Dover," Barbara Myers on

"Historical and Period Attire," and Patsy Taylor on "Historical Deed Research."

In addition to our traditional "Moseys about Madbury" (this year up Beech Hill

from the Town Pound to Durham and along Jenkins Road from Bunker Lane to

Madbury Beach) we added "Excursions" outside Madbury. They were to the Urban

Forestry Center and historic John Langdon Homestead in Portsmouth; The Lowell

Historical National Park in Lowell, MA; and the Taylor Sawmill in Derry. Several

members and guests attended these events.

Membership is open to all persons interested in the purpose of the society. It was
established to encourage interest in the history of Madbury by all appropriate means
including the collection, display and care of articles of historic interest.

Diane C. Hodgson
President
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1984 VITAL STATISTICS
Births 10

Marriages 11

Deaths 7

BIRTHS:

December 15, 1983

January 18, 1984

April 2, 1984

April 15, 1984

April 29, 1984

June 26, 1984

July 16, 1984

November 22, 1984

November 22, 1984

Decmber 19, 1984

Mollie Renee Clark, daughter of Faye and Phillip Clark

Kyle Owens, son of JoEllyn and Keith Owens
April Rose Lockhardt, daughter of Dorothy and Michael

Lockhardt

Linda Ann Raynes, daughter of Patty and Stephen Raynes

Brianne Emily Salzer, daughter of Joanne and David

Salzer

Christian John Widmark, son of Mariaand John Widmark
Samuel Wheaton Renshaw, son of Elizabeth and Robert

Renshaw
Jacob Ryan Ready, son of Kathy and Joseph Ready, Jr.

Rebecca Ann Evans, daughter of Barbara and Raymond
Evans

Timothy Paul Noronha, son of Allethaire and Marian

Noronha

MARRIAGES:
February 18, 1984

March 24, 1984

May 5, 1984

May 26, 1984

June 17, 1984

August 25, 1984

September 22, 1984

October 6, 1984

Novembers, 1984

November 9, 1984

December 30, 1984

James W. Dolye to Donna R. Wood in Dover, N.H. by

Carrolle A, Hueter, J.R

Guy W. Sarna to Ray Anne M. Endter in Madbury by Joel

W. Sherburne, J.P

J. Cameron Hasselman to Karen B. Anderson in Ports-

mouth by Wayne E. Murray, J.P.

Chay Chanthapho to Vong Vene Saravong in Newmarket

by Carol E. Salava, J.P

James A. Houghton to Joyce M. Taylor in Durham by Rev.

Harold C. Criswell, Jr.

Larry N. Reynolds to Leann Hale in Madbury by Rev. Dr.

Keith Karsten

Andrew I. Sanborn to Dorothy B. Imagire in Durham by

James T. Ferguson, Chrmn.

Richard B. Davis to Carol J. Bischoff in Durham by Rev.

Richard J. Coleman
Todd A. Bassett to Catherine M. Gangwer in Durham by

Rev. Harold C. Criswell, Jr.

Daniel L. Hyre to Barbara J. Hodgens in Exeter by Rev. G.

Richard Seiner

Ronnie K. Fair to Lera E. Brown in Somersworth by Walter

A. Rowe, J.P
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DEATHS:
November 29, 1983

January 28, 1984

January 28, 1984

July 20, 1984

July 31, 1984

August 13, 1984

December 10, 1984

Christopher J. Corrow, age 31 , son of Henry W. & Eileen R.

Corrow

Robert W. Gut, age 22, son of Phillip and Jeannette Gut

Grant G. Carlson, age 21 , son of Gary L. & Priscilla Carlson

Dorothy Isabel Crouse, age 69, daughter of Sydney &

Gertrude Davis and wife of Melvin F. Crouse

Alan Spencer Bull, age 79, son of Walter B. & Mary Bull.

Husband of Geneva E. Bull and father of Dianne Mrak

Everett L. Thompson, age 90, son of Freeman and Ella

Thompson. Father of Ethel B. Hayes and grandfather of

Sylvia H. Grimes

William P Waldron, age 39, son of Robert & Mary Waldron

and husband of Mary R. Waldron
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MADBURY WATER BOARD ANNUAL REPORT
February 1985

The 1984 Water Board year was one of Re-organization and re-establishing

priorities for the purpose of supplying water for domestic and fire purposes, including

the protection of water resources.

PRESENT: The primary objective for 1 985 is to educate the people of Madbury as

to the potential dangers of our groundwaters becoming polluted. Groundwater being

a primary source of supply.

The residents of Madbury will have the opportunity during the SPRING 1985

TOXIC CLEANUP DAY sponsored by the Dover/Durham League of Women Voters

and the New Hampshire Division of Public Health Services, to take their hazardous

household wastes, such as solvents, paints, pesticides and pharmaceuticals, to the

Public Works Barn in Dover to be disposed of properly and safely.

The Madbury Water Board fully endorses this program and plans other actions

along these lines. More on this matter will appear in public notices and at our public

monthly meetings. It is hoped the Madbury's citizens will take this opportunity to

"clean out the bad" to protect the good— water, soil and air.

FUTURE: The long range goal of the Madbury Water Board is for an extensive

study of our groundwater supply potential, to make this information available to the

public, to promote an understanding as to the necessity of identifying, documenting,

and protecting the groundwater resources of Madbury and its surrounding contribut-

ing communities. Madbury's groundwater is being fed by neighboring communities,

just as Madbury is feeding those same and other adjacent localities.

Once the citizens of Madbury are aware of the potential wealth of water that exists

in Madbury and its susceptability to pollution or its loss due to overuse, the Madbury

Water Board is confident that the town's people will want to protect one of its natural

treasures, as well as its quality and quantity.

OVERVIEW OF PAST EVENTS: Communications has been a vital point of con-

cern. In an attempt to fuUy understand the situation at hand, contacts were made with

several town boards and the boards of other communities. It is believed by the

Madbury Water Board that open communications with all members of all boards,

commissions, committees, citizens, and those from outside our Town's boundaries

will lead to a better tomorrow. Planning for the future as well as adjusting to the

present requires a multitude of information which cannot be had by one group

of people.

Those boards which have not been contacted to date will be contacted in the near

future. There is an open invitation to all the citizenry of Madbury to become informed

and to help us learn so that the Madbury Board will better be able to serve the

community at large.

The State of New Hampshire has denied our appropriations for 1984 because of

their misinterpretation of our statutory responsibilities. A meeting is being set

between those responsible for finding the reason(s) behind such misunderstanding,

with the anticipated result that all will be set right.

50



The Madbury Water Board has read the Town's ordinances, Master Plan, and
selected Town Reports extracting those parts which pertain to any and all water

situations. It was a task that will help us coordinate efforts for safe-guarding what is to

enter our aquifer (groundwater system). The Strafford Regional Planning Comnnis-

sions' 1 981 report states that the recharge to aquifers comes mainly from precipitation

directly on the aquifer. With this information and with its documentation, it will be to

the Town's advantage not to "hardtop" high permeable soils or to allow anything

questionable that may be harmful into that soil which may find itself dissolved in the

water on its way down to meet the underground supply.

The planned expansion of the 1977 well-water survey which would have given

information on the private supply of the homeowners, businesses, and organizations

within Madbury's town limits was postponed due to postal costs and no other

means of distribution. The information would have added to the water history of the

community.

The Madbury Water Board thanks its Chairman, Denise Greig, and its Treasurer,

Kathleen Traut, for their time and effort spent on behalf of the Water Board. The well

wishes of the Board are extended to them on their new endeavors. Also, a thank you to

Ruth Colprit for allowing us the use of the Madbury Community Church for one of our

public meetings.

Respectfully submitted,

Dianne Mrak,

Acting Chairman
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HELP MADBURY KEEP ITS TAX RATE DOWN

Because the Town of Madbury has no zip code of its own, it loses bank tax income

to the towns through which its residents receive their mail.

However, every resident who has a bank account in a New Hampshire bank, or

opens one, can see to it that Madbury gets its rightful share of the taxes on interest

collected from banks by the State of New Hampshire.

The procedure is simple: When you open an account, tell the bank clerk that

although your address is Dover or Durham, you actually live in Madbury. The bank

has to put a town code on each account and you need to make sure you get the

Madbury code onto your account.

The town code on old accounts can, and should be changed. In case of doubt,

have the bank teller check each of your accounts.

Help Madbury keep its tax rate down by assuring that it gets all the revenue which

you are paying through bank interest.

Some bank clerks are not aware of this town code. You need to inform them. The
more bank clerks we inform, the more revenue we should get!

You can take this article to your bank.

Madbury Town Code Used at Different Area Banks

Bankeast 798 Merchant's Nat'l 131

Durham Trust 131 Piscataqua Savings 132

Federal Savings 798 Seacoast Savings 641

First Nat'l, Ports. 131 Somersworth Nat'l 131

First NH Banks/Gr. St. Nt'l 133 Southeast Bank 731

Indian Head, Ports. 291 Strafford Nt'l 996

This item of research submitted for printing by Lorraine B. Morong.
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